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Principal says……. 

Welcome to week 8.  
 
Market Day:  Last Saturday was the Bay View Market Day and what a successful event.  It was 
great being on the road crossing and hearing all the positive feedback about the event.  The big 
crowd enjoyed a Market Day without the wind and I am sure all of the stallholders had a rewarding 
day.   The School stalls certainly performed well and I would like to thank all members of the 
organising team and everyone who helped make it such an awesome day. 
 
Coastal Cluster Softball:  On Wednesday our 
year 5 & 6 students all took part in the Coastal 
Cluster Softball Tournament and I know they all 
had a great day- played their hardest and played 
fair! 
 
Class Lists for 2017:  The teaching team has 
been planning and organising the classes for 
2017.  The process for placing a child in a class 
is rigorous, we know the children well and we 
always aim to get it right for the individual child 
and the dynamic of each class as a whole.  The 
class lists will be shared on Wednesday 14 via 
the website and the school noticeboards.  A child 
will be in the class they are placed in for at least 
the first 6 weeks of the school year.  If there are 
any concerns or worries after this time I am more 
than happy to discuss these with parents.  
 
End of Year Countdown:  The end of year is 
fast approaching and there are some key dates 
to keep in mind.  
Tuesday 6 December- Year 8 Leavers Dinner 

Thursday 8 December – 1.35pm - Certificate Assembly – Recognising those students who have 

given service to the school through being Bus Monitors, Librarians, Enviro Squad etc. 

Monday 12 December – 6.00pm – School Prize Giving on the top field. (If it is wet we will move it 

to Tuesday) 

Tuesday 13 December – School Reports and Portfolios will come home. 

Wednesday 14 December – 2017 Class Lists will be posted on the school website and on the 

school noticeboards. 

Thursday 15 December – Last School Day.  Buses will run for the last day and school will finish 

at the usual time of 2.45pm 

Tuesday 31 January – First School Day of the new school year. 

(School office will be open from Thursday 26 January.)  
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MUSIC Scholarship:  In 2017 we are again able to offer a music scholarship to a student.  Please 

see the details below for more details. 

Tristan  
 
 
 
 

Cans for Good –Can Sculpture 

Competition -We were one of the 5 
winnings schools. We will receive a $500 
prezzie card for our efforts.  
Congratulations for our fantastic 
community effort and the children who 
coordinated the project. Check out our 
winning entry on the PTA Facebook page.  

 
 
 

Sports/Trips/Camp  
We would appreciate payment for all 

outstanding accounts.  
Requests have been either emailed or 
sent home with your child this week.  

 
 
 
 

Winner of the Hihi/Toroa Orchard, 
wine and chocolate raffle sold at 

Market Day  

Congratulations to Kelly Emus.  
Thank you to everyone who supported 

us by buying a ticket!   
 
 

Library Books         
Wanted!  Any library books that may be hiding under beds or loitering on 
home bookshelves or under tables or just in the wrong place!!!!   
Please send any library books you may have discovered back to school 
to your class. We know it has been a hard year keeping track of these 
but we know you will send them home to where they belong.  
Have a happy Christmas 
From the Library Team. 
 

 
 
Wanted… 
The office spare clothes box is short of boy’s 
shorts and tops. If you have a cleanout at home 
we would appreciate donations in sizes 5 – 10. 
Many thanks 

 
 



PRINCIPAL’S CERTIFICATES 
 

Room Pupil’s Name For... 

Kotare Kayla Gillespie Accepting learning challenges with a positive attitude. 

Ruka Bracken Taking on advice and reflecting on his learning to strive for excellence in 
all areas of learning. 

 
Tui 

Gabriella Brownlie Working hard on her learning and always trying her best! Keep up the 
positive learner attitude, Gabriella!  

Jak Oliver-Cullum For always wearing a smile, and being friendly to all of the children in 
Tui room.  

 
Kea 

Noa Salonius Including interesting details in your writing to paint a picture in your 
audience's head.  
You are a skilled Author. 

Zara Hasselman Champion rope climber at the Omni Gym. 

 
Korimako 

Jade Sklenars Great work in quietly organising your frog choreography. 

Shay Robson Becoming a “Bookworm” and using your inferencing skills. 

 
Ruru 

Charlotte Beamish-White Room Ruru’s vivacious actress! If only TV stars were just like you! 

Link Chambers So proud of your reading Link and we love your expression and acting in 
your play! 

 
Toroa 

Tamar Aiken Fantastic  selling at the Market Day! 

Kitty Matthews Fantastic  selling at the Market Day! 

 
Hihi 

Taryn Hayes Being an amazing class helper! 

Lilley Lamont Being an amazing class helper! 

 

 

Student Absences: A reminder to advise the office if your child is going to be absent.   

You can let us know your child is going to be away this in a variety of ways including:  

email: absence@eskdale.school.nz 

Text a message: 0211145845 

Use the Parent Teacher Calendar App 

Leave a message on the school absence phone: 8366845 


Dates to Remember 

also available on the School website  www.eskdale.school.nz  

5 December  Board Meeting 7pm  

6 December  Yr. 8 Leavers Dinner 

   PTA Meeting 7.30pm  

8 December  Service Awards Assembly @ School 1.35pm 

12 December  School Prize Giving 6pm   

15 December  Pupils last school day for 2016 

26 January 2017 School Office opens 

31 January 2017 Term1 2017 begins @ 8.45am  
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PTA NEWS 

Café Thank You's  

It was another busy and successful Cafe this year. The cafe has a good reputation so we tried to live up to 
the quality of previous years! There were so many people that helped this run smoothly and I am hugely 
appreciative of every little bit of assistance because it was a big job! However, a few need to be singled out 
for individual thanks. 

Firstly, Tash Lord who put in some long hours on the Friday and Saturday with food prep, set up, pack 
down and managing the kitchen. Couldn't have done it without you! 
Thank you to the Cafe Helpers and Bakers - a great team that worked some long hours and such beautiful 
baking!! 
Mel Swayn, Mary Nicholls, Julie Pollock, Christine Hay, Louise Parsons, Anne McVicar, Charlotte Kenah, 
Wendy Gillespie, Karen Chantrey, Caitlin Booth, Kerri Raphael, Ang BW's Mum, Jess Verry, Lisa Jobbins, 
Michelle Matthews, Melanie Squires, Sarah Bremner, Angela Roydhouse, the lovely Zara and the couple of 
other generous parents who dropped off baking before I could catch their names. It was very much 
appreciated! And not forgetting all the students that helped on the day Kenzie, Charlotte S, Sophie P, 
Tegan, Tia, Belle A, Leah, Millie, Shenell, Izzy K, Makayla, Isla C, Rhea & Nate, 

A big thank you to Goodtime Pies for donating all the yummy pies on the day! And thank you to Louise 
Parsons and Annette Cater from Dale Carnegie for organising this. 

Also a big thank you to Justine Bruce and her family who generously donated $150 to the Cafe for food 
purchases. 

Thank you also to Lisa Jardine from Crab Farm Winery who generously donated the raffle prize of two 
cooking classes. 

Thank you to Anna & Rowan Kyle from Branded for once again supporting the school and providing the 
stylish signage. 

Thank you to Marg & Bob Chalmers for the beautiful flowers and bags of lemons. Also to Hillary Baker for 
providing flowers. 

Last but not least, a big thank you to Viv Moule and the Eskview Soccer Club for letting us use their 
clubrooms. and to the Eskview Playgroup for allowing us to be the first ones to use their new kitchen! 
The Cafe raffle was drawn by Mr Cheer. Congratulations to Louise Parsons who was the winner of 2 
cooking classes at Crab Farm Winery  
 

White Elephant Thank You’s 
Huge thank you to all those that donated goods. The quality of items made for record $2750 from sale of 
these. Thanks to the ladies in the school office for allowing use of the office. 

A huge huge thanks to all those that helped set-up, run and clean up these stalls. It was a big day in the sun 
and you all did such a fantastic job. I'm sorry if I've left anyone’s name off the list. 

Stick in the Mud. $390 
Big thanks to Madeline Russell, Eva Ross, Charlotte Beamish-White, Sarah Russell, Jo Drager and Angela 
Taylor. I saw a lot of happy customer faces, well done! 
Book Stall. $343 
Kim Anstey, Katrina, Georgie 
Out in the elements, and a long day for you all. Great stuff, that’s a good taking for books. 

White Elephant. $1272 
Wow, it didn't stop. You all worked so hard. There wasn't much to take back so awesome job. 
Tania, Tania D, Amy A, Noriko C, Dee B and husband, Natasha, Daniel 

Clothes. $330 
Sarah B, Charlotte K, Steph M, Jody H and daughter, Kat , Jane and Mark, Jules. There were heaps of 



clothes to sell, and it was a lot of hard work getting it set up and selling. Well done all of you, not the 
easiest stall to work. 

Thanks Jo for getting the stalls so much great stuff, Michelle M for use of trailer, Mel W for rack and 
hangers. 

Bucket Rattler Thank You’s 

Big thanks to Sue Stillwell and her team of bucket rattlers- Catherine Jurgens, Debbie Bramwell, Sara 
Brownlie, Catherine Nicol, Kate Aiken, Kim Wallace, Aania Anderson, Pam g, Mel Squires, Emerson and 
Quillan Squires, Jack Olsen, Harry Stilwell, Tom Stilwell, George Stilwell. Made a whopping $2,320! 

Book Stall Thank You’s 

Thanks so much to Kim Anstey and her team who managed the book stall - Kathleen and Charlotte Moffitt, 
Trish Marshall, Ange's dad and Georgie. Made $343! 

Cake stall Thank You’s 

This year was the first year we tried the cake stall at market day. Thanks to everyone who baked. We 
received about 100 items so that was fantastic. The stall made $900which is absolutely awesome. Thanks 
to all the nanas, aunties and families that baked all the great goodies - it was a complete sell out! thanks to 
Michelle Matthews, chop lamb, Trish Marshall and Lisa Jobbins who ran the stall. 

Hugh thanks to Sue O'Callaghan, who made an amazing Christmas cake for our school cake stall which was 
raffled and won by Pam Garbutt. 

Clean up team Thank You’s 

Many thanks to Scott and Charlotte Kenah and their team of helpers that dealt with the clean-up of the 
grounds on the day. 

Health and Safety Team Thank You’s 

Thanks to Shaun and Jo Demanser who prepared the health and safety paperwork for this event and big 
thanks to Phil Beamish-White who was our health and safety officer for the day. 

Electric Pukeko Thank You’s 

Electric Pukeko supplied us with the clearance stock to sell on their behalf.  We received $5 for every hat or 
pair of sunglasses sold.  Thanks Jo Demanser for running this stand and making $305 for the school. 

Eft Pos Thank You’s 

Thanks to Dana, Vanessa, Kelly, Kylie and Viv for looking after the Eft Pos on the day.  There were 247 
transactions made – giving the school $247 profit! 

Dunking Machine Thank You’s 

Thanks to the McVicar/Lord and the Anderson Family for organising and manning this stall - $153 made. 

Band Thank You’s 

Thanks to Kylie and Katrina and the students that sung and played at market day – what an awesome 
addition to the programme!  Lots of positive comments about the quality and the atmosphere this created 
plus $106 profit!  A huge thanks must go to Jason and Pejay for organising the truck and stage set up – 
wasn’t it awesome!! Thanks to Dana for making this happen!! 

Sausage Sizzle Thank You’s 

Big thanks to Viv and Jules Davis for managing this stall.  Thanks to Linda and Neville Dallas that also 
pitched in. $400 profit!! 

Massive thank you to Jo Demanser who co-ordinated all the vendor bookings and Karen Hellyer who 
worked tirelessly on the roster, shoulder tapping people to fill the slots. 

Thanks to Branded for the donation of the new café pavement sign and market day signs and for putting 
them all up!  



The last, but definitely not the least, big thank you to Napier Sandblasting for the drinks for after Market 
Day - a well-deserved cold beer was much appreciated! 

Whew!!  I hope I haven’t forgotten anyone and my HUGE apologies if I have, truly thankful for everyone 
who pitched in and helped make a grand profit for the school and our kids. 

Thanks also to these companies: 

 

 

 

 

EDUCATION for SUSTAINABILITY 

Juicies for sale  
       Thursdays @ $1 each -proceeds to EFS Vision projects 

 
 
Many thanks to the parents who helped the children manage our stall at Market Day and to Saskia for 
transporting the plants to and from the venue. We really appreciate your help and couldn’t have done it 
without you. Together, our two EFS craft stalls and the EFS plant sales made $450. It was great to have a 
stall again this year, many thanks to the PTA for welcoming us. We still have a number of plants and some 
crafts to sell and hope to have a stall at school sometime next week. Please support the children in this 
venture.  

 
 
 

 
On Saturday 26th of November 2016 the Eskdale School Bayview Market Day was held at the Petane 
Domain from 8:30-2:30. Together Olivia Aiken and Isabel Dunnett-Welch ran a craft stall, as part of the 
EFS stall. We made things such as Animal jars, Sand Jars, Succulent bottles, String hearts, Flower pencils 
and Liquorice allsorts. Together we managed to raise 138.40c with all of our amazing crafts and we just 
about sold out. We had heaps of fun listening to the bands play and walking around with all our friends 
looking at all of the other amazing stalls. After our very hot exhausting day our parents tidied and pack up 
our stall and we went home and relaxed. 
By Olivia and Issy  

 
 
 
 



Yay!  We have some paint on the wall! A great start to 
the mural by our Senior EFS team, we’re looking 
forward to watching it develop! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The pupils are pleased to now be using the drinking fountain 
we had installed near the playground. The team identified that 
the younger children needed a step to access this, so they 
spoke to Mr Woods who made one and today Zavier and William completed painting the project. 
Empowered Students in action! 
 
 
 

Last Friday our Year 3 & 4 EFS groups had a 
fun learning experience with an interactive game 
about the structure of a tree, followed by a tree-
focussed scavenger hunt. This Friday is the last 
session for the year.  We look forward to 
working with some of our wonderful parent 
helpers, see you on the top court at 1.30pm. 
 
Palmers Rewards Club 
If you’re shopping at Palmers Garden Centre, quote 
Eskdale School at the checkout and we receive 
credits towards Garden gift vouchers. These are 
really valuable to us for planting out the vege garden 
etc. Thanks for remembering. 

 

 

 

SPORT NEWS 
  
TEE BALL:   Your game this week is at Tareha 5 at 9am. 
 

Athletics Day: Congratulations to all the place getters mentioned in the Sports Results. 

HB Primary Schools’ Triathlon: This is being held next Tuesday 6th December. We have 
presumed that all children going to this have organised their own transport to and from the event. 
If this is not the case, please talk to Mrs Gillespie. 
 
Weetbix Tryathlon: we recently had visitors come to our school to talk about next year’s Weetbix 
Tryathlon. It is held on Wednesday 15th February at Frimley Park in Hastings. To register go to: 
www.try.weetbix.co.nz Please make sure you click on the button to link your child to the Eskdale 
School group. Any queries please contact Mrs Wallace. 

 

 

http://www.try.weetbix.co.nz/


SPORT RESULTS  
2016 Athletics Overall Champs 

 

AGE PLACE GIRL CHAMP TOTAL 
POINTS 

HOUSE BOY CHAMP TOTAL 
POINTS 

HOUSE 

5 years 1 Gabriella Brownlie 28 Kauri Noah Kyle 19 Totara 

 
2 Farrah Melville 15 Kauri Toby Ross 16 Totara 

 
3 Rhiannon Jones 14 Totara - 

  

6 years 1 Zara Hasselman 21 Rimu Logan Grant 18 Kauri 

 
2 Nevita Sklenars 18 Kahikatea Riley Hall 

Daniel Beamish-White 
16 
16 

Kahikatea 
Totara 

 
3 Kaysha Kilby 17 Kahikatea Connor Hay 10 Kahikatea 

7 years 1 Manaia Warren 18 Kahikatea Carter Appleton 19 Rimu 

 
2 Holly Savage 17 Rimu Link Chambers 13 Rimu 

 
3 Rhea Chantrey 16 Kauri Kazu Bowcock  12 Kahikatea 

8 years 1 Makayla Jones 25 Totara Rocco 
Davis 

19 Kauri 

 
2 Tegan Anderson 20 Rimu Albie 

Williams-Lamb 
17 Kauri 

 
3 Breeze Van Veldhuizen 15 Kahikatea Kowan Lamont 16 Totora 

9 years 1 Taryn Hayes 21 Totara Connor Beamish- 
White 

27 Totara 

 
2 Izzy Kenah Rylee Hill 19 

19 
Kahikatea 

Totara 
Louis Davis 15 Kauri 

 
3 Sophie Dunnett-Welsh 13 Totara Shon-Paul Hiko-

Taunoa 
14 Kahikatea 

10 years 1 Ormlie Van Veldhuizen  
 

21 Kahikatea Daniel M 24    Kahikatea 

 
2 Tia A 18 Rimu Jayden 22 Kahikatea 

 
3 Maizi W-L 16 Kauri Fraser 

Daniel O 
13 
13 

Totara 
Rimu 

11 years 1 Frederieke Beekmans 23 Rimu Angus Roff 21 Kauri 

 
2 Issy Dunnett-Welch 16 Totara William Knowles 19 Totara 

 
3 Marjolaine S 13 Totara Emerson Squires 17 Kauri 

12 & 13 
years 

1 Maggie Parsons/Emma-
Lee Atkinson 

15 Kahikatea 
Rimu 

Levi MacFarlane/Ryan 
Spice 

23 Kauri 
Kahikatea 

 
2 Charlotte Swayn/Ruby 

Raphael 
14 Kauri 

Rimu 
Nate Anderson 18 Rimu 

 
3 - - - - - - 



Athletics Relay: 
1st Rimu 

2nd Totara 
3rd Kahikatea 

4th Kauri 
 

Overall points: 
1st Kahikatea 2040 

2nd= Kauri and Rimu 1960 
3rd Totara 1940 

 
 

A reminder for sports coaches to please email Mrs Doohan (admin@eskdale.school.nz) any sports 
results/news for the newsletter. 
 
VOLLEYBALL  

The Eskdale yr 5/6 volleyball team has been playing for a few weeks now, and whilst still learning, 
have had some very evenly matched games and won several of them. However, they played a 
fantastic game on Wednesday (30th Nov), narrowly losing to St. Pats 165 to 146. Eskdale could 
have won the game with their relaying, however St Pats had a far superior bonus point count.  
Eskdale are now starting to string multiple passes together earning them valuable bonus points - 
15 in this game - and will only get better. Well done girls!! 
 
BASKETBALL 
Eskdale Hornets played Eskdale Cavaliers in a friendly on Monday and learnt a lesson in basketball from 
their higher level opposition. Our ball retention was not good at times which gave the opposition some easy 
baskets. 
So a tough game but one which gave the team something to aim for next year. Connor Beamish-White 
was player of the day for good rebounding and never giving up. 
  
Eskdale Cavs  -21/11 - A close game this week against NPS saw us go down 23-18. P.O.D was William 
Knowles for maximum effort!! 
-28/11  -This week we played the Eskdale Hornets winning 44-10. P.O.D this week was the 
 whole team.  Throughout this game skill that we have been working on during the term at training 
transferred to the game which was awesome to see... passing to the player in the best position, drawing a 
defender then passing to a free teammate, looking up the court for a fast break, hard defence causing 
turnover ball or rushed shooting, using the backboard for improved shooting, lay ups.  Still room to improve 
though team... 1 game to go!! 
 
ESKDALE JETS What a great game on Monday!  The boys are really coming together and showing off 
their great moves they are learning at training.  They played Te Awa All Stars and player of the day was 
Noah Kyle.  Noah had an awesome game – scoring over half the points!  The Jets will have a lunchtime 
practice this coming Monday 5 December. 
 
HOCKEY 
Wk 7 Eskdale Hihi (Yr 5/6 hockey) played Nelson Park.  This was a competitive match with the score 
locked at 1-1 at half time.  Hihi made several breaks in the second but struggled to convert the 
opportunities, and Nelson Park ran away with the game 5-2.  It was great to see the ongoing improvement 
in skills and fitness by the team.  POD was Frederieke Beekmans who proved a super striker in front of 
goal.   
Wk 8 Eskdale Hihi (Yr 5/6 hockey) played the Puketapu Bulls.  Another fast-paced game in which we 
enjoyed the majority of possession.  The passing between the team and players getting into position to 
receive the ball was a treat to watch and demonstrated the players are starting to develop well their skills 
and awareness.  We converted a 2-1 half-time lead into a 5-2 win at the end, a good reward for a dominant 
performance.  The POD was shared between Kahu Yardley for some terrific defence in the second half and 
William Knowles for setting up breaks for the forwards and scoring four goals.   
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CRICKET 
Saturday 19th November -Eskdale vs Hereworth. Hereworth won with 138 runs and bowled us out for 80. 
Sam captained us for the day and did a good job, we had to bowl first. Conner M got a runout and 2 
catches, one being a caught and bowled, Angus got 1 wicket and a runout, Connor B got 1 wicket, Alex got 
a runout. 
The three highest scoring runs was Alex with 21, next was Angus with 12, then Sam with 6. The whole 
team played very well and the good sportsmanship was absolutely amazing. Keep it up boys!     
 
Friday’s Kiwi Cricket game for Yr ¾ team- We won against Napier Central School and Player of the Day 
was Louis Davis. The week before we lost to another Napier Central team and POD was Kowan Lamont. 
Week before that we played Greenmeadows and were rained out, POD was George Stilwell. 
The team are going great guns and each week we’re seeing a huge improvement! 
 

TEE BALL 
This week Eskdale Pandas faced the Pumas and won 25-17. It was a very exciting game with so many of 
the team stepping up and showing just how much they have improved already. 
3 of our players kindly went and helped out the Pumas as they didn’t have enough in their team, so a big 
thank you to: Rueben Jessep, Zara Hasselman and Jack Demanser for being such great sports.  
Player of the day was Louis Davis who had the most outstanding game getting two spectacular homeruns 
and taking a massive catch. Well done Louis and well done Pandas for being such awesome an awesome 
team. 
 
FUTSOL 
Eskview Eagles, a composite futsal team of Eskdale and Westshore 9 and 10 year olds, this week won 
their league after winning all their games through the season. A great achievement in their first term 
together. Eskdale kids involved were: Daniel Moule, Daniel Olsen, Leah Hay, and Mattias Brock-Smith with 
Kajnan Brock-Smith backing up when required. 

 

COMMUNITY 
 
"Summer Holiday Drama Programs. December: 20 - 22; January: 24 - 26. Make a play in three days 
with The Drama Workshop. Build confidence, learn about acting technique and meet new friends! 
Havelock North. To book: http://http://thedramaworkshop.co.nz/play-on/" 
 

Kelly Sports Holiday Programmes 

“Kelly Sports will be running Holiday 
Programmes from the 19th - 23rd December 
2016 and 16th - 27th January 2017. Offering 
a great mixture of sporting and craft 
activities the programme offers something 
for everyone. Prices start from $35 per day, 
with family discounts and full week specials 
available. The program is OSCAR accredited 
so WINZ subsidies are available. For more 
information please 
visit www.kellysports.co.nz or alternatively 
please contact us 
at hb@kellysports.co.nz or on 06 843 4219” 

 

http://thedramaworkshop.co.nz/play-on/
http://www.kellysports.co.nz/
mailto:HB@kellysports.co.nz


 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


